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2015 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB 2129 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Mason 
 

3.  Committee: Senate Courts of Justice 
 

4. Title: Employment in private security and related industries 

 

5. Summary:   
 

  The proposed legislation would prohibit any person required to register as a sex offender 

from being employed as a registered or certified employee by a private security services 

business or training school or from being issued any of the following by the Department of 

Criminal Justice Services: 

 

• Private security services registration; 

• Unarmed security officer certification; 

• Electronic security employee or technician’s assistant certification; 

• Private security services training school or instructor certification; 

• Compliance agent certification; or 

• Private security services business license. 

   

 The Director of the Department would be authorized to waive any prohibition, upon written 

request. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary.  See Item 8 below. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:   

 

  The proposed legislation could result in the loss of fee revenue by the Department of 

Criminal Justice Services, but there is insufficient information available to project the 

potential extent of such loss.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Criminal Justice 

Services 

 

  

  



10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  None. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 
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